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May	15,	2017	
	

Notice	of	Proceeding	
	
Prairie	Creek	All	Season	Road	Project,	CanZinc	
	
Re:		Instructions	on	closing	arguments		
	
Public	hearings	for	the	Prairie	Creek	All	Season	Road	took	place	from	April	24‐28,	2017.			
Transcripts	from	the	hearings	are	on	the	public	registry	and	hearing	undertakings	were	
received	on	May	10,	2017.			Parties	may	now	submit	written	closing	arguments	to	the	Review	
Board.		Closing	arguments	are	an	opportunity	for	parties	to:		

1. update	their	positions	and	recommendations	based	on	the	discussions	at	the	hearings	
or	the	contents	of	the	undertakings;	and		

2. summarize	the	parties’	final	views	of	impacts	and	recommendations	to	the	Review	
Board.		

These	arguments	will	be	considered	by	the	Review	Board	when	making	its	determinations	on	
the	significance	of	impacts	of	the	project	and	whether	measures	may	or	may	not	be	required	
to	mitigate	any	significant	impacts.		Written	closing	arguments	must	not	contain	any	new	
evidence	and	must	be	based	entirely	on	evidence	already	included	on	the	public	record.	
	
If	your	position	is	that	the	project	will	likely	result	in	significant	adverse	impacts,	please	
review	your	list	of	recommendations	and	identify	those	you	would	like	the	Review	Board	to	
incorporate	as	measures.		For	each	of	the	recommendations	you	would	like	the	Review	
Board	to	incorporate	as	measures,	please	describe	to	the	extent	possible:		
	
1)	which	specific	impact(s)	each	recommendation	is	intended	to	mitigate;	
2)	how	that	impact	would	otherwise	occur,	based	on	evidence	on	the	public	record,	or	the	
lack	of	evidence	to	support	conclusions	that	no	impacts	will	occur;	and	
3)	the	characteristics	of	the	impact	(spatial	extent,	duration,	magnitude,	frequency,	
reversibility,	and	likelihood).		
	
The	due	date	for	closing	arguments	from	parties	is	May	26,	2017.	
	



	

The	due	date	for	closing	arguments	from	the	developer	is	June	5,	2017.	
	
If	you	have	any	questions,	contact	A/EA	Manager	Chuck	Hubert	at	(867)	766‐7052	or	
chubert@reviewboard.ca	and	EAO	Catherine	Fairbairn	at	(867)	766‐7054	or	
cfairbairn@reviewboard.ca.	


